
 
 

TALGO, S.A. (“Talgo” or the “Company”) pursuant to the article 227 of the restated Spanish Securities 

Market Act (Ley del Mercado de Valores) approved by Real Decreto Legislativo 4/2015, de 23 de 

octubre, hereby discloses the following  

 

OTHER RELEVANT INFORMATION (OTRA INFORMACIÓN RELEVANTE) 

 

Further to the “other relevant information” announcement (otra información relevante) (registration 

nº. 16065) published on 5 May 2022 regarding the establishment of an own shares buy-back 

programme (the “Buy-back Programme”), the Company announces that, following the latest 

acquisitions communicated in the “other relevant information” announcement (otra información 

relevante) (registration nº. 17999) published on 24 August 2022, the maximum number of shares to 

be acquired under the Buy-back Programme has been reached, that is, a total of 1,997,596 shares 

representing 1.59% of the share capital of Talgo. Therefore, the completion of the Buy-back 

Programme is hereby announced. 

In Madrid, 26 August 2022 

 


